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[ am proud Portland won the Climate Champion award.

This is what we expect from our Dept. of Sustainability and the City Council- to continue to
keep Portland a Climate Champion by keeping Fossil Fuels exports out of the Columbia
and Willamette River and our Terminals,

According to Stanford Solutions Project we are poised perfectly to run our state on 100%
Renewables now. We have wind of the gorge, the water of Columbia and sun in the East
and wave action at the coast. This is the time for developing real, living wage, long term
jobs by developing and manufacturing renewable clean energy equipment, and exporting
that equipment from our terminal,

Pembina propane facility recoding is going in the wrong direction; it is the direction that
could make us the Fossil Fuel Corridor of the Western USA. Putting our most fragile and
diverse communities- those of N and NE Portland at greater risk of being contaminated
again, I live in Cully, 5 blocks from the Train Tracks - I hear the trains all night long,
found out through Sightline Institute that my urban farm is in the Blast Zone. I worry that [
will hear the explosion and it will engulf my fantastic urban farming neighborhood- who
hopes to be the breadbasket of inner NE Portland.

They second reason [ am concerned is that I am a year round kayaker, in the winter I
kayak in Smith and Bybee, the Willamette, and the Columbia along West Hayden Is. Here
are the pictures I just took of Terminal 6 from the Columbia R, the top picture is of both
the terminal area and West Hayden Is.- full of trees and shrubs and birds in a flight path to
the lakes. The other picture is just of the Terminal area from the river- the shoreline is
beautiful from the water, it looks like a wild area, with Kelly point park to the west and
Smith and Bybee to the S. This is not a place to put an explosive fossﬂ fuel gas, that is more
hazardous then methane,

Keep Smith and Bybee and the Columbia uncontaminated and please do not let a 40 acre,
30 million gallon Propane Terminal be placed in a flood plain that will liquefy when we
have the big 8.0 Earthquake,

What happen to 30 million gallons of propane kept pressurized at -40 degrees when the

- electricity does work for a month? As you might know-this terminal could be the largest
user of electricity in the city, electricity that comes from Coal and this terminal alone
would be accounting for near 1 % of Portland’s total Co2 emissions. Please say no for all of
- these reasons it is not the way of a Climate Champion looking toward a sustainable future.
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